Dear Parents/Guardians:

Welcome to the Spring 2015 semester!  We are excited about having your student in our class.  We anticipate that this semester will be successful for your student.  We will be teaching your student Biology.  We hope that we will have fun while learning a lot over the next few months.  We want you to know that we are here to help your student learn.  We sincerely want your student to be successful in school.  We are willing to do what we can to give him/her the opportunity to do so.

We have asked your student to share with you our classroom policies and rules so that you will know what our expectations in the classroom are from the beginning.  We have these policies and rules in place so that the best learning environment is available for all students.  Please take the time to read over these and discuss them with your student.  Feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns about these policies and rules.  We are more than happy to discuss them with you.  

Regular studying is an essential part of success in this course.  Please help your student develop good study habits by making sure he/she spends a minimum of 30 minutes each night studying Biology.   Homework will be an important part of this class.  It is expected that all homework will be completed when assigned.  We will not accept late assignments. While homework is not averaged into your student’s final average, it will have an impact on his/her grade.  Each time an assignment is given, it will be checked for completion in class the next day.  The completion of homework assignments will be part of the notebook grade.  If your student is absent the day the assignment is given, make sure you check Mrs Naylor’s website for the assignment.  This course has an EOC.  This EOC will count as the final exam for your student and will count 25% of their final grade.
We also want to make you aware that we will send home progress reports as required by Fuquay Varina High School.  Each time a progress report is sent home, your student is required to return it to us by a specific date with your signature on it.  We want to make sure that you are aware of your student’s progress before quarter grades are sent home.  The dates are as follows February 9, March 9, April 20 and May 11.   
We will have a website for our class located at http://naylorscience.weebly.com   This is an excellent resource for you to be informed as to what we are doing in class each day.  It is expected that students will check this website when they are absent from school.  We will also be sending reminders to your student through a program called Remind101.  You can also sign up for this by texting the following message to the following number:  @naylorbio to (919)816-2674.  You may also read about this program on their website at www.Remind101.com
We are implementing new practices for students in the area of attendance and tardies.  Parents will receive a phone call from us when your child has had 3 UNEXCUSED absences from our class.  You will receive a letter from the school if your child accumulates 7 UNEXCUSED absences.  

Will Zahorodny will be my student teacher this semester.  He is in the MAT program at North Carolina State University.  Please see the letter he has included requesting permission to include your student in recorded portions of our class.  Please sign and return this letter with the other materials that require your signature. 
Powerschools/Homebase is available to parents to check the academic performance of their student.  If you do not have access to your child’s account, bring a valid photo ID to Student Services.  The Student Services secretary can help you get the log in information needed.  We will try our best to keep your student’s Biology grade as up to date as possible. Please be patient with us as we want to be sure your student’s grade is accurate and therefore may take time to grade assignments. We will update your student’s grade in a timely manner. 
Mark your calendar for Open House on Thursday, February 5 from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.  We look forward to meeting each of you at this time.  If you need to contact us sooner about a concern, please do not hesitate to do so.  I can be reached by telephone through the main office at 557-2511 or by email at knaylor@wcpss.net   We want to work closely with you to make sure that your student has a successful semester.

Sincerely,

Kathryn M. Naylor, M Ed., NBCT



Kristen Williams
Science Teacher





Special Education Teacher
Fuquay Varina High School
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